Minutes of the meeting of the Friends of Downhills Park, Sunday 11 June 2017
Friends: 
Chris Currie, Sylvia Oland, Clare Parry, Jonathan Ringshall, Helen Steele, Brenda Whittle, Stephen Whittle, 
Apologies: 
Rod Wells
The meeting opened with an acknowledgement of the very sad news of John Mooney’s death.  John had been a strong supporter of the Friends of Downhills Park and the local community more broadly and will be very much missed.  The funeral would be held on Monday 19 June and Chris noted that he would attend on behalf of the Friends of Downhills Park.  It was also agreed that a donation would be made to charity in John’s memory and Clare agreed to follow this up.  

1.
Minutes & matters arising

Minutes of the meeting held on 19 March 2017 were approved.  
2.
Updates 
Friends were delighted with the news that the café tender had been awarded to the current owner and that Neri would be continuing to run the café.  
It was noted that TCV had carried out work to bring the pond back to life.  It had been freshly dug out and friends had helped to put in a wide selection of plants.  New chicken wire had been fixed on the fencing surrounding the pond.  It was suggested that a sign be put up at the pond indicating identifying the new pond plants.  It is likely that further planting might be required in spring & arrangements need to be made to ensure the water level is kept topped up.  
The steps from the pond to midnight alley were still outstanding for repair & it was agreed that Clare would write to parks staff about this.  
3.
Art in the Park – Sunday 16 July 2017
Further to the discussion at the March meeting an approach had been made to Pocket Living requesting a financial donation towards Art in the Park.  A response was outstanding.  
Clare was still to follow up with the WI as to whether they would consider making a donation to Art in the Park given that they made money at the event.  

The application for funding to the Tottenham Grammar School Foundation remained outstanding but would be submitted in advance of the early July meeting.  
Gary Oland had kindly updated the flier for Art in the Park and 3000 had been printed, these were distributed to the friends who agreed which streets they would deliver to.  It was also agreed that fliers would be distributed to the local schools.  

Clare will keep members of the Friends of Downhills Park informed of any updates in the lead up to Art in the Park. 

The next meeting of the Friends of Downhills Park is scheduled for: Sunday 10 September at 4pm.  This will be the AGM.  
